the Selectmen met at 7:30 at which time they signed checks.

Present were, Katherine Ring, chairman, Paul Mercier, and Les MacNeil. The selectmen went over the warrant articles and each decided which they would present at the coming town meeting. — Que present B Shar

A question came up as to using the same assessor this year or calling the State office and receiving a list of the assessors in the area. It was decided to call and get a list to see what choices their are. Les showed a desire to learn to do assessing himself, or the least to obtain an idea of just how it is done in order to have a better understanding of the assessing policies.

Secretary Betty Shaw had a review since her anniversary date was Jan. 16. It was decided by all three selectmen that she was to receive a raise in the amount of \$.50. This makes her pay \$6.00 an hour. The personal policy manual was talked over and everyone saw great possibilities in it, but no decisions were made. All agree that holidays, vacation time, sick time, should be understood by all.

Meeting broke up by 9:30, with everyone thanking Paul for his work in the past three years.